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1.  Kettering Borough Council’s choice based lettings scheme was launched on 28th January 2009. We advertise available properties on our website and in our Customer Service centres on a weekly cycle. The scheme was introduced to be a fairer way of allocating social rented properties. Both us and our partner RSL’s adhere to the new allocation policy. There are currently 10 RSL’s with stock in the borough who advertise their properties through Keyways.
2.  This update will include some explanations of recent facts and figures on banding, bidding trends for areas and property types. It will also include some examples where applicants in the lower bands have been successful in being offered a property.
3.   Some issues and problems have arisen over the last few weeks that are associated with the banding of applications.  Some questions have been misunderstood and some applicants have completed their forms incorrectly. Certain questions, for instance, the medical question and how it is relevant to housing need has proved to need further investigation on our part. 

We have been heavily involved in educating applicants regarding housing need. All applications need to be banded according to need and waiting time alone.

4.  New staff have now been appointed to administer the day to day running of the scheme. These will both be in position by the end of April.  
5.  Over the next 6 months there will be ongoing examination of banding. We are currently reviewing and updating the Keyways application form. We are aiming to have all applicants placed in the correct band the first time they apply.











Clare Harper 9/4/09
This report updates the Tenants Forum on Keyways, Kettering Borough Council’s choice based lettings scheme.
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